TOWN COUNCIL ACTION ITEMS OCTOBER 22, 2010 SPECIAL MEETING

Ocean Front Park

Voted unanimously to remove 19 temporary parking spaces on the West side of Atlantic Avenue as recommended by the Ocean Front Park committee over a year ago - to be removed no later that January 2, 2011 or when storm water construction requires it.

Voted 4 – 1 in favor of removing all parking spaces on the East side of Atlantic Avenue to comply with the artist rendering approved by the Ocean Front Park committee minimizing the curve in the road to maximize parking spaces and removing no less than 10 or more than 12 parking spaces. (Lambeth, Keener, Dugan, Swearingen – in favor, Nelder against)

Voted 4-1 to proceed with location and footprint of building as approved by Council. (Lambeth, Keener, Dugan, Swearingen – in favor, Nelder against)

Voted unanimously to schedule public hearing on November 16, 2010 at 5 pm or soon thereafter to hear comments on the design of the buildings (pavilion and restroom) at the Ocean Front Park.

Agreed with suggestion that Lisle Architect & Design attend next Ocean Front Park committee meeting on November 1 at 6:00 pm (location to be determined) to hold charrette to discuss design of the buildings at the park. Commissioner Dugan to coordinate.

Storm water

Authorized construction to repair sink holes on Settlers Lane and Kure Village Way that resulted from rain (Tropical Storm Nicole) at cost of \$38,751.50 utilizing Powell Bill funds. Work to be done by Skinner Smith Construction Inc.

Parks and Recreation

Voted to stripe one tennis court only for Quick Start program utilizing New Hanover County Park Bond funds.

Nancy Avery, Town Clerk 10/22/10